AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 13th day of May, 2009

Roll Call:               Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
        

        George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman  

Also Present:
        James Osborne, Town Engineer

                                            Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:11 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Gregory Shaw, from Shaw Engineering, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

            Add On New # 8 Palmerone Farms
4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $218,864.59 with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent.

5.
NINE ROCK CUT ROAD: WATER MAIN EXTENSION: Discussion
Councilman Piaquadio abstained from this discussion since he owns the neighboring property.
Gregory Shaw, P.E., Principal from Shaw Engineering, and Ludwig Bach, member of the Nine Rock Cut Road Corporation, came before the Board. Mr. Shaw presented the Board with a map and said this project is a 17,280 square foot office building. They have been before the Planning Board. The Town Code requires this building to have a sprinkler system, but it would be difficult because there is no water main on Rock Cut Road. His client has been unsuccessful in obtaining a waiver for the system. The only way this building can be built is if there is a water main extension from Route 17K onto Rock Cut Road and then onto the site. They were asked to come tonight to discuss the possibility of increasing the 8 inch water main to 12 inches. They are asking the Town to participate in the cost of the water main extension. 
Mr. Bach said they sent a letter to the Supervisor and the members of the Town Board with regard to this project. They currently rent property on Racquet Road, but this property became available five years ago and is zoned for office use. He is asking consideration from the Town with the cost of this water main because it will benefit other residents in this area by enabling them to connect to the water main.
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Councilman Woolsey said the last time this matter was brought before the Board they were going to consider paying the difference of the cost between the 8 inch water main and the 12 inch water main. 

Supervisor Booth asked which size main would be able to service Racquet Road. 
Mr. Osborne said the concern is extending service north of Racquet Road, because it would be a long dead end main. He said with an eight inch main the longer it is the less of a fire flow you will have. 

Mr. Shaw said there are six commercial lots on Rock Cut Road and Racquet Road that would benefit from the water main service. 

The Board members agreed that they wanted the comments from the Bureau of Fire and Code Compliance to find out why the water sprinkler variance was denied. 

Mark Taylor said this property is in the water district and as property owners they have been paying water charges for the five years that they have owned the property. 

6.
GOLDEN VISTA: Landscaping, Stormwater Bonds, Parkland Fees
Tom Anarumo, developer of Golden Vista, came before the Board. He said he is here tonight to ask for a signed map plan. The bank will only give him financing if he has a signed map plan. He suggested the Board put on the map plan that a bond has to be posted before construction starts. He will post the required inspection fees but respectfully requests to defer the landscaping bond, stormwater drainage bonds and parkland fees pending issuance of a building permit.
Mr. Taylor said he has a concern with the stormwater drainage bonds. He said once the developer has site plan approval equipment can be brought onto the site to start excavation without having a building permit. 
Mr. Anarumo is willing to make that a contingency and he will post the stormwater drainage bond before starting any site work. 

Mr. Taylor reminded the Board that this decision will set a precedent. 

The Board is going to discuss this further and bring this back to the May 27th meeting. 

7.
LANDS OF TARSIO SUBDIVISION, RECREATION FEES: Ken Lytle


Anthony Tarsio, the developer of the above project, and Ken Lytle, from Zen Design Consultants, came before the Board. Mr. Lytle’s letter dated April 7, 2009 addressed to the Town Board and Supervisor Booth, stated: “Based on the economic times which are currently affecting us all, we are requesting from the Town Board a postponement of the required recreation fee payment until a future date. This will allow us to proceed with the road construction and landscaping costs. We are proposing the following:
1. To pay the recreation fee for each lot as the building permits are applied for.

2. That no building permit be issued until the recreation fee is posted.”
Councilman Benedict said with the way the times are now the Board will either modify the fees or it will be very difficult to build in the Town. 

Supervisor Booth said that the Board will have to address this matter.  
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Mr. Lytle agreed that if they had a signed map each lot would stay in Mr. Tarsio’s name and no permits will be issued until a Bond is posted. 

Mr. Osborne suggested having a special meeting to discuss this matter and bring it back to the May 27th Audit Meeting.  
Mark Taylor is going to research the legislation on Road Bonds.

8.
(Add On)      Palmerone Farms Shopping Center  
Kevin Dowd, Developers Realty Corporation, came before the Board. He discussed with the Board the attached letter. (see attached) What he has learned through this process is the New York State Thruway generates money on the sale of excess land that they own and through their tolls. He said they made a commitment to the Town that they were going to continue to move forward with that access for safety issues, for people visiting the plaza. It would also relieve some of the traffic congestion at Route 300 and Route 17K. He said they will reimburse the Town for any of the costs related to this transaction. This access is a benefit to both the project and the Town. 
Councilman Woolsey said this access is essential for emergency vehicle use.

Councilwoman Greene said the access should be a right hand turn only.

Mr. Dowd said it will be right into the access and right out of the access. Left hand turns will not be allowed for this access. 

Mr. Taylor said the Town will ask for an escrow account for this transaction. The Town’s sale back to the developer will be subject to permissive referendum and there will be a 30 day waiting period after the purchase before the property can be transfered to the developer. All of the costs for this purchase of the property and the property insurance will be reimbursed to the Town.      

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to execute and forward the letter to the Thruway Authority that is subject to the applicant to fund the $30,000.00 purchase price and any other costs associated with the transaction should the Thruway Authority accept the offer. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

9.
FLOOD DAMAGE PREVENTION: Local Law

Mr. Taylor said the last time the Board discussed this matter their only concerns were with the optional language that the DEC indicated could be included in the Flood Plain Damage Prevention Law. This would result in certain benefits and reduce flood insurance premiums for property owners. It would allow the property owner to purchase an additional $30,000.00 of insurance. The other item of discussion was the inclusion of the high risk dam break inundation areas. 


Mr. Osborne said that item number 3 of his memorandum was omitted because of the burden it puts on both the Building Department and the homeowner. Mr. Osborne went over the Memorandum he wrote. (see attached)


Mr. Taylor said number 4 of Mr. Osborne’s memorandum will have the same effect as a zoning prohibition in the types of buildings that are located in the mapped areas. He said the Town Code should be amended with references to the flood plain maps with certain uses prohibited.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to authorize Mark Taylor to forward a draft of the Local Law to the DEC that incorporates the recommendations in James Osborne’s memorandum dated May 4, 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

10.
POLICE: Education Reimbursement


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 4, 2009, submitted by former Chief of Police Charles Kehoe, to reimburse Officer Vincent Spampinato for job related course in Administration of Public Institutions in the amount of $702.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

11.
PARKS AND RECREATION: Seasonal Employee Replacement

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated May 12, 2009, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to hire Brandon Miller as a full time seasonal Laborer at a rate of $7.15 per hour. The proposed start date is May 14, 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

12.
OUTDOOR FURNACE: Local Law

Supervisor Booth said the Moratorium on the Outdoor Furnaces is coming to an end. He discussed the memorandum from Tilford Stiteler, Code Compliance Supervisor, dated May 13, 2009. (see attached) 


All of the Board members agreed and asked Mark Taylor to start the process to enact an introductory Local Law on a moratorium for outdoor furnaces.   
13.
ENGINEERING:

A.      Bid Schedule for Sewer Lateral Repair

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the final contract documents are ready for the Colden Park Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation Lateral Sealing. He is requesting that the Town Board approve the proposed bid schedule. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the bid schedule for the Colden Park Sanitary Sewer Rehabilitation Lateral Sealing as follows:


Advertise for Bids               Tuesday, May 19, 2009 (Sentinel)

                                             Wednesday, May 20, 2009 (Mid Hudson Times & Times Herald Record)

Open Bids                            Wednesday, June 10, 2009 at 2:00 p.m.


Award Contract                    Monday, June 15, 2009


Contract Signing and


Pre-Construction Meeting   Thursday, June 25, 2009

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

B.      Bid Schedule for Old Town Hall Boiler Replacement

James Osborne, Town Engineer, said the final contract documents are ready for the Old Town Hall Renovations – Boiler Replacement. He is requesting that the Town Board approve the proposed bid schedule.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the bid schedule for the Old Town Hall Boiler Replacement as follows:


Advertise for Bids               Tuesday, May 26, 2009 (Sentinel)

                                             Wednesday, May 27, 2009 (Mid Hudson Times & Times Herald Record)

Open Bids                            Wednesday, June 17, 2009 at 2:00 p.m.


Award Contract                    Monday, June 22, 2009


Contract Signing and


Pre-Construction Meeting   Thursday, July 2, 2009

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Mr. Osborne to have carbon monoxide detectors installed.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.


C.      Chadwick Lake Treatment: Camo Pollution Control


Mr. Osborne said Camo Pollution Control, Inc. is recommending that the Town treat Chadwick Lake with copper sulfate, an algaecide, with four applications during the season. They tried to obtain additional quotes from H20 Operations and Clean Lakes Inc., but did not receive any response. They are recommending that the Town have this treatment performed to improve raw water quality in the Lake, and it would also make the lake more attractive for recreational purposes. 


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the purchase of copper sulfate from Limnology Information & Freshwater Ecology Inc., 19 Sandy Pines Blvd., Hopewell Junction, New York as follows:


Copper Sulfate


Labor and Chemicals   

Per application: Application 1 & 2                          $2,200.00


Labor and Chemicals:


Per Application: Application 3 & 4                           2,000.00


TOTAL 2009 Charges                                               8,400.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.


DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked for an explanation as to how the copper sulfate will work.


Mr. Osborne said the copper sulfate controls the algae in the Lake. Alga leads to a taste and order problem. When the algae dies the ODF aggravates the manganese problem in the Lake. The Copper Sulfate acts as a preventive from keeping the algae from blooming. They will distribute the copper sulfate by boat. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 


Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


D.      North Carpenter Avenue / Stone Street

Mr. Osborne discussed his memo dated May 12, 2009 for the North Carpenter Avenue – Stone Street Sewer Main Extension (see attached). 

Mr. Taylor said he has a concern that the property owners have not been contacted. 


Councilwoman Greene asked if this extension would be connected to the City of Newburgh Sewer System. 
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Supervisor Booth said this will be a Town of Newburgh main and he and Councilman Piaquadio will knock on the residents’ doors to explain the sewer main extension. 

14.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:56 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes. 

Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 8:56 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
